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OPEN MINUTES 
9:30 a.m. - THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2022 

TELECONFERENCE MEETING 
 

 
The Sarnia Police Services Board met in an Open Teleconference 

Meeting. 
 

Mayor Mike Bradley took the Chair and the following Members of 
the Board were present: Councillor D. Boushy, P. Wiersma, S. Hosni and 
K. Ash 

 
Present from staff were: Chief Norm Hansen, Deputy Chief Owen 

Lockhart, Cathy Dam, Director of Financial Services and Joan Knight as 
Board Secretary. 
 
 
TRADITIONAL TERRITORY ACKNOWLEDGEMENT  
 
We, the Sarnia Police Services Board acknowledge the traditional 
territory of the council of the three fires; Potawatomi, Chippewa, and 
Odawa people, that being Aamjiwnaang (Sarnia 1st Nation), 
Bkejwanong (Walpole Island 1st Nation), Kikonaang (Kettle Point 1st 
Nation), Aashoodenaa (Stoney Point 1st Nation)  
 
DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL 
NATURE THEREOF 
 
There were no disclosures of pecuniary interest. 
 
MINUTES 
 
Moved by Board Member S. Hosni, seconded by Board Member K. Ash,           
and carried: 
 

That the Minutes of January 27, 2022 be adopted. 
 
REPORTS AND INQUIRIES 
 

1. NG9-1-1 Call Handling Solution 
 

A report from Chief Hansen, dated February 24, 2022, regarding the 
NG9-1-1 Call Handling Solution was considered. 
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Moved by Vice-Chair P. Wiersma, seconded by Board Member K. Ash,           
and carried: 
 

That the Sarnia Police Services Board approve the purchase 
of NG9-1-1 Call Handling Solutions from Komutel for both 
primary and back-up PSAPs at a cost $171,646 plus  
non-rebatable HST costs. 
 
 

ROUTINE APPROVALS AND INFORMATION 
 

A. MHEART Report 
 
A report from Deputy Chief Lockhart, dated February 17, 2022 providing an 
update on the Mental Health Engagement and Response Team (MHEART). 
 

B. Sarnia Police Service Organizational Chart 
 
A report from Deputy Chief Lockhart, dated February 16, 2022 with an 
updated Sarnia Police Services Organization Chart was provided. 
 

C.   R.I.D.E. Program  
 
A report from Deputy Chief Lockhart, dated February 15, 2022 with respect 
to the R.I.D.E Program was provided. 
 
 D. 2021 Annual Use of Force Report 
  
A report prepared by Constable R.S. Osborne, Chief Instructor, Sarnia Police 
Tactical and Academic Training Centre, dated February 11, 2022, regarding 
the 2021 Annual Use of Force Report. 
 
Board Member S. Hosni congratulated Constable Osborne on a report well 
done.  
 
Moved by Board Member K. Ash, seconded by Vice-Chair P. Wiersma, 
and carried: 
 

That Items A to D, under Routine Approvals and 
Information, be received and filed. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 

1. Agenda Item at the request of Board Member S. Hosni –  
• SPSB Budget Update  
• SPSB participation in the OAPSB Spring 2022 Conference and 
AGM - May 26 & 27 

 
Moved by Board Member S. Hosni, seconded by Vice-Chair P. Wiersma, 
and carried: 
 

That any member of the Police Services Board who wishes 
to attend the OAPSB Spring 2022 Conference and AGM, may 
advise the Board Secretary to be registered. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Moved by Board Member S. Hosni, seconded by Board Member K. Ash, 
and carried: 
 

That the Sarnia Police Services Board adjourn.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

________________________ 
CHAIR 
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April 13, 2022 

Mayor Mike Bradley/CHAIR, members of Sarnia Police Service Board & Chief Norm Hansen, 

Please accept this submission, created jointly by administrators of our Sarnia Heritage District 
Neighbourhood Watch program - a group of more than 130 member households living primarily in 
homes of North Vidal & Brock Streets, Maria Street, North College Ave, West London Road and 
surrounding areas.  

Two and a half years ago we started our neighbourhood watch program to collectively address an 
increase in property and other crimes in our neighbourhood; arson, homicides, burglary, assaults, public 
narcotics dealing, petty and grand thefts, trespassing, property damage, public intoxication, open drug 
use, disturbing the peace, overdose deaths, mischief and threats of violence.  Criminal activity has been 
escalating over the past five years (Sarnia Police Service has this data on file), leaving many neighbours 
living in fear for personal and property safety.  Our approach has been primarily focused on sharing 
information relating to safety, security and stability of our area, negatively impacted by the above listed 
activities.  Individually and organizationally we have engaged with Sarnia Police, politicians, city and 
county administrators and their many partner agencies at work in our community, to drive positive 
change to make our part of Sarnia a better and safer place for everyone. 

Our group’s frequent interactions with Sarnia Police have been largely positive. Day and nighttime 
requests for assistance, in generalities have been responded to quickly and professionally.  Through our 
interactions with men and women of Sarnia Police Service, we have learned that we share common 
concerns around crime connected to addiction, mental health and a consistent lack of judicial 
consequences for a broad range of crimes which has only served to encourage more criminal activity. 

With our court system in a perpetual state of ‘catch and release’, we find ourselves having to be on 
constant high alert to threats by troubled people frequenting our neighbourhood - in large part because 
of our proximity to direct and indirect supports sustaining marginalized people of our community.  
Services offering free needles and drug paraphernalia, methadone clinics, social service support 
agencies and organizations, food banks, homeless shelters, low income housing, flophouses, restaurant 
dumpsters, the 7-Eleven and many homes/businesses that serve as targets for stealing, attract people 
struggling with life issues with negative impact to safety, security and livability of our diverse downtown 
neighbourhood.  In addition we are surrounded by countless public and private spaces ideal for sleeping 
outside most of the year. No other part of our City or elsewhere in Lambton County is there such a 
concentration of supports attracting troubled people and until our legislators and court system 
rediscover their mandate to serve justice for the benefit of a more lawful society, we need the city to 
respond to unique pressures of our area. 

We come to you as Sarnia Heritage District Neighbourhood, with what we have learned works to protect 
safety and security of people and property in our residential area adjacent to downtown.  In addition to 
reducing easy opportunities for criminals, we’ve discovered that visual cues can be very effective in 
preventing crimes. Use of security lighting, clear signage, surveillance cameras and having eyes and ears 
on the street watching for suspicious activity is highly effective, as is the sharing of real-time information 
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as it unfolds amongst neighbourhood watch members and the Police. This has been our best defense to 
date at preventing crime, but more is needed.  Beyond all that we have invested in as individual 
residential and business property owners, we come to the Sarnia Police Service Board with two 
suggestions we believe will build on efforts of police and property owners to improve safety, security, 
stability and most important livability of our part of the city;  

a) Increased foot and bike patrols, particularly in the spring, summer and fall months.  We believe 
that seeing identifiable uniformed officers OR a lower cost ‘auxiliary security team’ as has been 
done or is being developed in other municipalities will go a long way to sending a clear message 
to deter crime before it happens. We are willing to participate in shaping the development of 
such a program, with Sarnia Police and other community partners. 
 

b) Installation of street view surveillance cameras in public spaces and along public right of ways in 
hot-spot areas of concern - to detect or deter, and assist in the investigation of crime in 
accordance with the Office of the Privacy Commissioner of Canada and for the purpose that 
surveillance is being undertaken, or for purposes that are permitted by law – see attachment.  

Our city’s core, which encompasses downtown businesses, cultural venues, mixed use high-rise 
buildings, Centennial Park’s waterfront, Mitton Village and Sarnia’s Heritage District, amongst other 
residential neighbourhoods, has increasingly become overburdened with property crimes.  Regardless of 
reasons for this, there needs to be a civic response – no different than the city undertaking shoreline 
improvements in Brights Grove, in response to erosion caused by rising water levels and climate change. 

It’s also worth noting, there is nowhere else in Sarnia where the tax base is growing more rapidly than in 
the core.  Multiple highrise buildings and downtown development will draw more people to live, work 
and play in the heart of Sarnia. If we want to continue building on this positive momentum, the City 
must follow through on its promise to deliver ‘safe neighbourhoods’ - worth living and investing in.   

We of the Sarnia Heritage District have long embraced the broad eclectic make-up and diversity of our 
area, feeling both pride and confidence living in the city’s core.  In recent years things have changed and 
a disproportionate number of longtime residents now say they don’t feel safe here anymore.  Looking at 
crime statistics and hard core data it is easy to see why timely solutions need to be developed to 
address this insecurity. Without investment in human and technology based security resources to 
increase safety and security, the predictable outcome will be an exodus of residents and business, along 
with loss of the dynamic heart of Sarnia that will be more costly to repair or recover in the future. 

We turn to board governance to facilitate and direct resources towards solutions as our neighbourhood 
remains grateful to the men and women of Sarnia Police Service, who work tirelessly to serve and 
protect our city. 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Sarnia Heritage District Neighbourhood Watch,  

Bev MacDougall, Dr. Robert Dickieson and Chris Burley 
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4/5/22, 2:01 PM Guidelines for the Use of Video Surveillance of Public Places by Police and Law Enforcement Authorities — Office of the Privacy Co...

Office of the Commissariat
Privacy Commissioner a la protection de
of Canada lavie privée du Canada

Home -> Privacy topics -> Surveillance -> Police and public safety_

Guidelines for the Use of Video Surveillance
of Public Places by Police and Law
Enforcement Authorities

March 2006

Over the past ten years, digital cameras have shrunk in cost and size, and have proliferated across the country.
Networking these cameras used to be a significant expense, but now thanks to the Internet, wireless hubs, and progress

in digital streaming and image compression, transmission adds little expense or technical challenges.

As a result, and partly in response to a growing perception that video surveillance increases our security, video
surveillance of public spaces is increasing rapidly, by public sector authorities, private sector parties, and property
owners.

Video surveillance of public places nonetheless presents a challenge to privacy, to freedom of movement and freedom of
association, all rights we take for granted in Canada. This is especially true when the surveillance is conducted by police
or other law enforcement authorities.

Widespread Use by Law Enforcement
The use of video surveillance to detect, deter and prosecute crime has increased significantly over the last few years—in

Canada and abroad. Police and law enforcement authorities increasingly view it as a legitimate tool to combat crime and

ward off criminal activity—including terrorism. Recent events have heightened the interest of public authorities in

deploying video-surveillance in public places. It is widespread in the United Kingdom and increasingly used by law
enforcement and anti-terrorism authorities in the U.S. and Canada, particularly since September 2001.

Here at home, police and public security agencies monitor public parks and streets. Some cities have put in place video

surveillance systems for specific festival periods. The Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP) use cameras to monitor

high-security areas such as Parliament Hill.Cameras are used to survey Canada-US border crossings. They are very
extensively used in airports, and port authorities are becoming increasingly interested in using video cameras to monitor
their facilities.

A Challenge to Privacy

https://priv.gc.ca/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/police-and-public-safety/vs_O60301/ 1/6
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4/5/22, 2:01 PM Guidelines for the Use of Video Surveillance of Public Places by Police and Law Enforcement Authorities - Office of the Privacy Co...

Video surveillance of public places subjects everyone to scrutiny, regardless of whether they have done anything to

arouse suspicion. At the very least it circumscribes, if it does not eradicate outright, the expectation of privacy and

anonymity that we have as we go about our daily business.

The medium’s very nature allows law enforcement to observe and monitor the movements of a large number of persons,
the vast number of whom are law-abiding citizens, where there are no reasonable grounds to be capturing a record of

their activities. When video surveillance was done with tapes, where an operator had to watch each event to make a
judgement about an individual, the volume of work kept misuse down to a minimum. Now we have facial recognition

systems and pattern recognition software that can massage the vast stream of images, so the actual use of the data
increases, even if it is not by human operators. The likelihood of images being retained for further data mining increases

simply because the workload is now potentially manageable. The risk of systematized observations of groups or persons
now exists, simply because it is technically feasible. On top of all this, fear of terrorism and street crime has driven the

numbers of cameras up, as public officials seek to assuage the fears of citizens and gain control of the uncontrollable.

Proliferation of video-surveillance raises a concern that inferences willbe drawn about people, that the data willbe used
for trivial or discriminatory purposes. People are well aware of the presence of cameras, in fact there is a brisk trade in
fake cameras because they are promoted as being as effective as real ones in deterring bad behaviour. For these
reasons, there is good reason to believe that video surveillance of public places by the police or other law enforcement

authorities has a chilling effect on behaviour—and by extension on rights and freedoms.

The Need for Guidelines
Given the widespread use by police of video surveillance in public spaces, and its potentially chilling effect on privacy, the
Of?ce of the Privacy Commissioner of Canada (OPC) offers these guidelinesto help define and circumscribe the use of

this medium. The guidelines below set out principles for evaluating the need for resorting to video surveillance and for

ensuring that, if it is conducted, it is done in a way that minimizes the impact on privacy.

These guidelines were developed as a result of the work of a discussion group established jointly by the Office of the
Privacy Commissioner of Canada and the RCMP with other stakeholders, following an investigation into the use of video
surveillance in Kelowna which started in 2001.

In the conduct of these discussions, we reviewed the extent of use of video surveillance in Canada and abroad, the

circumstances that gave rise to this use, the way in which video surveillance has been conducted, and an assessment of

the effectiveness of the tool in curbing or investigating crime.

Notwithstanding discussions between the OPC and the RCMP, nothing in these guidelines should be considered to
interfere with or fetter the discretion of the RCMP to carry out its responsibilities as it deems fit, or the discretion of the

Of?ce of the Privacy Commissioner of Canada to carry out its responsibilities, especially with respect to any complaint

filed by an individual under the Privacy Act or the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act

(PIPEDA).

Scope of Application
The guidelines are intended as guidance for overt, general video surveillance by law enforcement agencies—what some
police forces refer to as "community cameras"—in places to which the public has largely free and unrestricted access,

such as streets or public parks.

They apply to continuous or periodic video recording, observing or monitoring of individuals in open, public spaces, in the

absence of particularized suspicion of an individual or individuals.

https://priv.gc.ca/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/police-and-public-safety/vs_O60301I 2/6
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Whilethe guidelines can be used to promote and protect privacyin other settings, such as police facilitieslikecell blocks
or interview rooms, and more generally could be useful as guidance for other applications of video surveillance

technology, their scope remains within the limits of generalized surveillance of public spaces.

These guidelines are not intended to apply to circumstances where targeted video surveillance may be used as a case-

speci?c investigative tool for law enforcement purposes, under statutory authority or the authority of a search warrant.

We anticipate that there willbe further technical advances _invideo-surveillance, and that the appetite for its deployment

willcontinue to grow. Since the OPC started working on these guidelines, there has been continued interest on the use of

video surveillance by privacy and data protection authorities, in Canada and abroad. For example, the United Kingdom

Home Office published in early 2005 an in-depth study assessing the impact of closed—circuittelevision systems

implemented in a range of contexts. Closer to home, a number of provincial government departments and authorities

have published guidelines for the use of video surveillance by public bodies. These include British Columbia, Alberta,

Saskatchewan, Nova Scotia, New Brunswick, Newfoundland & Labrador, Ontario, and Quebec in particular which

recently completed an extensive consultation on the use of video surveillance cameras in public places by government

bodies.

As our knowledge of the efficacy and impact of video surveillance increases and becomes ever more precise,

adjustments to how this technology should be controlled will likely need to be made. Indeed, as part of its Contributions

Program, the OPC awarded in the fall of 2004 funding to Quebec’s /’Ecolenationale d’administration publique (ENAP) for

research on the use of video surveillance cameras in public spaces in Canada. We received the ENAP’s research report

in December 2005 and plan to integrate its findings in future work we undertake on video surveillance.

TheOffice of the Privacy Commissioner willmonitor the guidelines set out in this document to ensure that they continue
to re?ect needs dictated by the state of the technology and its implementation. In the meantime, we are analyzing the

application of PIPEDA to the deployment of video surveillance by the private sector, and plan to publish our findings in

this regard in 2006.

1. Video surveillance should only be deployed to address a real, pressing and substantial problem.

The problem to be addressed by video surveillance must be pressing and substantial, of suf?cient importance to

warrant overriding the right of innocent individuals to be free from surveillance in a public place. Accordingly,

concrete evidence of the problem to be addressed is needed. This should include real evidence of risks, dangers,

crime rates, etc. Specific and verifiable reports of incidents of crime, public safety concerns or other compelling

circumstances are needed, notjust anecdotal evidence or speculation.

2. Video surveillance should be viewed as an exceptional step, only to be taken in the absence of a less

privacy-invasive alternative.

Less privacy-invasive alternative ways of addressing the identified problem should be chosen unless they are not

feasible or significantly less effective.

3. The impact of the proposed video surveillance on privacy should be assessed before it is undertaken.

A Privacy Impact Assessment of the proposed video surveillance should be conducted to determine the actual or

potential kind and degree of interference with privacy that will result, and the ways in which adverse effects will be

mitigated.

4. Public consultation should precede any decision to introduce video surveillance.

Public consultation should be conducted with relevant stakeholders, including representatives of communities that

willbe affected. "Community" should be understood broadly; it should be recognized that a particular geographic

area may have several distinct communities, and one community should not be presumed to speak for the others.

5. The video surveillance must be consistent with applicable laws.

Video surveillance must be conducted in accordance with all applicable laws, including overarching laws such as

the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms and Quebec's Charter of Human Rights and Freedoms.

6. The video surveillance system should be tailored to minimize the impact on privacy.

https://priv.gc.ca/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/police-and-public-safety/vs_060301/ 3/6
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10.

11.

12.

13.

https://priv.gc.ca/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/po|ice—and-public—safety/vs_060301/

Guidelines for the Use of Video Surveillance of Public Places by Police and Law Enforcement Authorities - Of?ce of the Privacy Co...

The surveillance system should be designed and operated so that the privacy intrusion it creates is no greater

than absolutely necessary to achieve the system’s goals. For example, limited use of video surveillance (e.g., for

limited periods of day, public festivals, peak periods) should be preferred to a|ways~on surveillance if it will achieve

substantially the same result.

. The public should be advised that they will be under surveillance.

The public should be informed with clearly written signs at the perimeter of surveillance areas, which advise that

the area is or may be under surveillance, and indicate who is responsible for the surveillance, including who is

responsible for compliance with privacy principles, and who can be contacted to answer questions or provide

information about the system.

. Fair information practices should be respected in collection, use, disclosure, retention and destruction of

personal information.

The information collected through video surveillance should be minimal; its use should be restricted, its disclosure

controlled, its retention limited, and its destruction assured. if a camera is manned, the recording function should

only be turned on in the event of an observed or suspected infraction. if a camera records continuously, the

recordings should be conserved for a limited time only, according to a retention schedule, unless theyhave

captured a suspected infraction or are relevant to a criminal act that has been reported to the police. Information

collected through video surveillance should not be used for any purpose other than the purpose that the police

force or public authority has explicitly stated in the policy referred to in 14 below. Any release or disclosure of

recordings should be documented.

. Excessive or unnecessary intrusions on privacy should be discouraged.

Surveillance cameras should not be aimed at or into areas where people have a heightened expectation of

privacy: for example, windows of buildings, showers, washrooms, change rooms, etc. If cameras are adjustable by

an operator, reasonable steps should be taken to ensure that they cannot be adjusted or manipulated to capture

images in areas that are not intended to be under surveillance.

System operators should be privacy-sensitive.

The operators of surveillance systems, including operators hired on contract, should be fully aware of the

purposes of the system, and fully trained in rules protecting privacy.

Security of the equipment and images should be assured.

Access to the system’s controls and reception equipment, and to the images it captures, should be limited to

persons authorized in writing under the policy referred to in 14 below. Recordings should be securely held, and

access within the organization limited to a need—to-know basis.

The right of individuals to have access to their personal information should be respected.

People whose images are recorded should be able to request access to their recorded personal information.

Under many privacy statutes, they have a right of access. Severing the personal information in a recording

(including technological blurring or blocking of the identities of others) may be necessary to allow individual

access. Policies and procedures should be designed to accommodate these requests.

The video surveillance system should be subject to independent audit and evaluation.

The system’s operations should be subject to frequent audit, and its effectiveness should be evaluated regularly to

identify unintended negative effects. Audit and evaluation should be conducted by persons or organizations

independent of the management and direction of the video surveillance system. Audits should ensure compliance

with the policy governing the system, including ensuring that only pertinent information is collected, that the

system is used only for its intended purpose, and that privacy protections in the system are respected. Evaluation

should take special note of the reasons for undertaking surveillance in the first place, as determined in the initial

statement of the problem and the public consultation, and determine whether video surveillance has in fact

addressed the problems identified at those stages. Evaluation may indicate that a video surveillance system

should be terminated, either because the problem thatjusti?ed it in the first place is no longer signi?cant, or

4/6
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because the surveillance has proven ineffective in addressing the problem. Evaluation should take into account

the views of different groups in the community (or different communities) affected by the surveillance. Results of
audits and evaluations should be made publicly available.

14. The use of video surveillance should be governed by an explicit policy.

A comprehensive written policy governing the use of the surveillance equipment should be developed. The policy

should clearly set out:

o the rationale and purpose of the system

the location and field of vision of equipment

the rationale and purpose of the specific locations of equipment and fields of vision selected

which personnel are authorized to operate the system

the times when surveillance willbe in effect

whether and when recording willtake place

the place where signals from the equipment willbe received and monitored, and

the fair information principles applying to recordings, including
- security
- use

- disclosure
- retention and destruction
- rights of individual access to personal information captured, and
- rights to challenge compliance

The policy should identify a person accountable for privacy compliance and privacy rights associated with the

system. The policy should require officers, employees and contractors to adhere to it, and provide sanctions if they

do not. It should provide a process to be followed in the event of inadvertent privacy and security breaches.

Finally, it should provide procedures for individuals to challenge compliance with the policy.

0

15. The public should have a right to know about the video surveillance system that has been adopted.

Police forces and public authorities should recognize that individuals will want information about video surveillance

systems. They may seek to know, for example, who has authorized the recording, whether and why their images

have been recorded, what the images are used for, who has access to them, and how long they are retained.

Police forces and public authorities should be prepared to provide this information.

Related content

A Matter of Trust: Integrating Privacy and Public Safety in the 21 st Century

(/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/police-and-public-safety/gd_sec_201011/)

Guidance for the use of body—worncameras by law enforcement authorities

(/en/privacy-topics/surveillance/police-and-public-safety/gd_bwc_201502/)

Your privacy at airports and borders

(/en/privacy-topics/airports-and-borders/your-privacy-at-airports-and-borders/)

Date modified:
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SARNIA POLICE SERVICE 
Norm Hansen, Chief of Police 

 
555 N. CHRISTINA ST., SARNIA, ONTARIO N7T 7X6 

TEL:  (519) 344-8861      FAX:  (519) 344-6001 
 

 

PEOPLE SERVING PEOPLE 

 
 March 4th, 2022 
 
Police Services Board  
Chief Norm Hansen 
Deputy Chief Lockhart 
 
 
After careful consideration and research, the senior management have officially requested to move 
forward with a Senior Police Association with the Sarnia Police Service. A vote amongst senior 
management has determined that we have 100% of eligible employees in favour of moving forward with 
the Senior Police Association.  
 
This letter is a formal request to the Police Services Board and to Chief of Police Norm Hansen to 
provide members of the Senior Police Association with legal assistance that is essential to move forward 
with a new collective agreement for the Senior Officers Association. The legal assistance and 
consultation will ensure all items are explored thoroughly from all perspectives.  It will also provide a 
fair and impartial process. As senior management with the Sarnia Police it is prudent for the Police 
Services Board and the City of Sarnia to provide such legal assistance for the proper separation from the 
Sarnia Police Association and the forming of a new Senior Police Association.  This process should be 
placed at the highest regard to ensure all current and potential matters are addressed with the utmost 
professionalism and legal competency. 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
Sarnia Police Senior Association.  
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Sarnia Police Service

Department Correspondence
People Serving People

April14,2022

To: Sarnia Police Services Board

From: Owen Lockhart, Deputy Chief of Police

Re: Civitian Employees -Retirement and Replacement

Effective January 31,2022 civilian Penny Comellier retired from her position as

Youth Bureau Criminal Investigations Secretary. An internal competition was posted

with the successful candidate being Ashley Hunt formerly of Direct Entry.

Effective February 25,2022 Tracey Greenfield retired from her position as the Accounts
Clerk. An intemal competition was posted with the successful candidate being Michele
Long formerly the Freedom of Information Clerk.

As a result of a prior competition, an opening for the Freedom of Information Clerk was

identified and advertised internally. A competition was held with the successful

candidate being Lori White formerly of Provincial Offences Judicial Services Secretary.

Again, as a result of a prior competition, an opening in the Provincial Offences Judicial
Services was posted internally with a competition being held. The successful candidate

was identified as Carolyn Pennie, formerly of Direct Entry.

The last vacancy was identified as a result of a prior retirement, which was temporarily
filled with an accommodated employee who has vacated the position. The position of
Identification Clerk was posted and an intemal competition was held with the successful

candidate being Kelly McFarlane formerly Part-time Youth Clerk.

The Sarnia Police Service is fortunate to have talented employees, to fill all these

vacancies internally. The Service will continue to hire quality employees, giving them

promotional opportunities in the future within the Service.

Respectfully

Owen Lockhart
Deputy Chief of Police, Operations.
OLlcp

Page 17 of 17


	Agenda
	1. OPEN minutes February 24
	ROUTINE APPROVALS AND INFORMATION
	NEW BUSINESS

	1. 2022 April Police Board Presentation
	1. Video Surveillance of Public Places
	1. SOA Letter to the Board
	A. SPB Civilian retirement replacement

